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Heller Statement on ReTRAC Hearing
(Washington, DC) – U.S. Congressman Dean Heller made the following statement on the House Natural Resources Committee’s hearing on the Reno Reversionary Interest Act (H.R. 2246), held in the Subcommittee on National Parks, Forests and Public Lands.

“One of my top priorities is to help spur economic growth in Northern Nevada.  Importantly, this legislation will help the City of Reno enhance its economic development opportunities.  Securing this property will provide Reno with the certainty necessary to finish this vital project.  This hearing is the first step to moving this legislation through the committee and the House of Representatives,” said Heller

In 1866 the U.S. Government granted title to certain lands with reversionary interest to the Union Pacific Railroad to facilitate the construction of the transcontinental rail system.  The Reno Reversionary Interest Act will instruct the Secretary of the Interior to execute and file a deed release to the City of Reno along the Reno Transportation Rail Access Corridor (ReTRAC). 
Reno Mayor Robert A. Cashell said, "I would like to thank Congressman Dean Heller for his support and introduction of H.R. 2246.  This legislation represents the final chapter in the historic ReTRAC project for the City of Reno.   In essence, it will clarify title to railroad lands that were exchanged as part of the largest public works project ever undertaken in Northern Nevada, and will allow the City to move forward in our continued effort to revitalize downtown Reno."
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